1-	Adult camels can drink about 95 - 114 liters of water in ten minutes. They probably drink any land animals.				
	1) very quicker than		2) more quick than		
	3) as quickly as		4) the most quickly of	of	
2-		ation of plasma (the percent of an adult's		cells that float in th.	
		-	3) has made up by	4) was made up of	
3-	The official version of	of events is that the po	lice and were jus	at to defend themselves.	
	1) attacked	2) have attacked	3) are attacked	4) were attacked	
4-		, she never let the dog			
	1) dose she	2) doesn't she	3) did she	4) didn't she	
5-	The girls gave office number.	ers a very detailed	of the two men's	car and the registrating	
	1) generation	2) creation	3) description	4) comprehension	
6-	The men noticed the the river.	boy was missing and	d after a massive searc	h they his body in	
	1) confirmed	2) discovered	3) wondered	4) combined	
7-	Johnson gave little at provided a brief gran		m, and grammatical i	nformation, although he	
	1) solution	2) invention	3) condition	4) collocation	
8-	A(n) professor university lecture.	of agriculture has b	peen selected to deliv	ver the first presidential	
	1) developed	2) repeated	3) worried	4) distinguished	
9-	As it is in the re	port, sales this year ha	ave been lower than ex	spected.	
	1) happened	2) hugged	3) mentioned	4) improved	
10-	During the war, in m positions and bring t		forces quickly manage	ed to construct new	
	1) defensive	2) native	3) comparative	4) quantitative	

11-	We are shocked when we think of death, and we spare no, no trouble, and no					
	expense to preserve life.					
	1) attacks	2) opinions	3) ideas	4) pains		
12-	The disease occurs in	men over the ag	ge of 50 and is very tre	eatable if caught early.		
	1) suddenly	2) mostly	3) quietly	4) calmly		
13-	William shakespeare was an English poet and playwright, now widely(1) the greatest writer of the English language. He is often called England's poet and "Bard of Avon" (or(2) "The Bard"). His surviving works consist of about 38 plays, 154 sonnets, two long narrative poems and several other poems. His plays have been translated into every major ilving language and are performed(3) those of any other playwright. Shakespeare was born and brought up in stratford - upon - Avon. At the age of 18 he married Anne Hathaway who(4) three children. He traveled to london sometime between 1585 and 1592 and began a successful career in london as an actor, writer and part owner of a playing company which was called the lord chamberlain's Men. shakespeare(5) most of his known work between 1590 and 1613. His early plays were mainly comedies and histories. He retired to stratford around 1613 where he died three years later. 3- 1) dedicated to 2) donated by 3) regarded as 4) founded on					
14-	1) quickly	2) surprisingly	3) actually	4) simply		
15-	1) more often than	2) as often as	3) the most often of	4) more than often		
16-	1) was born	2) bore him	3) was bearing	4) has born him		
17-	1) produced	2) has produced	3) was produced	4) has been produced		

متن زير را بخوانيد و به ۴ سؤال بعدى ياسخ دهيد: Life originated in the early seas less than a billion years after the Earth was formed. Yet

another three billion years were to pass before the first plants and animals appeared on the continents. Life's transition from the sea to the land was perhaps as much evolutionary challenge as was the origin of life.

What forms of life were able to make such a serious change in lifestyle? The traditional view of the first terrestrial organisms is based on mega fossils - relatively large specimens of essentially whole plants and animal. In this view, prehistoric vascular plants first colonized the margins of continental waters, followed by animals that fed on the plants,

and lastly by animals that hunt on the plant - eater . Moreover, the mega fossils suggest that terrestrial life appeared and diversified explosively near the boundary between the

silurian and the Devonian periods, a little more than 400 million years ago. Recently, however, researchers have been taking a closer look at the sediments below

this silurian - Devonian geological boundary, and they have uncovered new evidence from sediments that were deposited near the shores of the ancient oceans - plant microfossils and microscopic pieces of small animals. These newly discovered fossils

have not only showed the existence of previously unknown organisms, but have also pushed back these dates for the attack of land by multicellular organisms.

Our views about the nature of the early plant and animal communities are now revised.

And with those revisions come new speculations about the first terrestrial life - forms. 18- What was the first form of life to appear on land based on the theory that is called "the

- traditional view" in the passage? 1) Multicellular organisms 2) vascular plants
- According to the passage, what happened about 400 million years ago?

4) plant - eating animals

1) Many terrestrial life - forms died out.

3) Meat - eating animals

- 2) life began to develop in the ancient seas.
- 3) The mega fossils were destroyed by floods. 4) New life - forms on land developed at a rapid rate.

- According to the passage, it is resulted from the discovery of microscopic fossils that 1) old techniques for analyzing fossils were found to have new uses
- 2) assumption about the locations of ancient seas were changed 3) the origins of prehistoric sea life were explained
 - 4) the time guessed for the first appearance of terrestrial life forms was revised

متن زیر را بخوانید و به ۴ سؤال بعدی پاسخ دهید.

Mental and physical health professionals may consider referring clients and patients to a music therapist for a number of reasons. It seems a particularly good choice for social

21- Which of the following conclusions would the author possibly agree?

years.

evolved.

fossils.

1) The evolution of terrestrial life was as challenging the origin of life itself.

2) New species have appeared at the same rate over the course of the last 400 million

3) The discovery of microfossils supports the traditional view of how terrestrial life

4) The technology used by researches is too basic to make correct decisions about of

- worker who is coordinating a client's case. Music therapists use music to establish a relationship with the patient and to improve the patient's health, using highly structured musical interactions. Patients and therapists may sing, play instruments, dance, compose,
- or simply listen to music. The course of training for music therapists is comprehensive. In addition to formal musical and therapy training, music therapists are taught to <u>discern</u> what kinds of interventions will be most beneficial for each individual patient. Because each patient is different and has different goals, the music therapist must be able to

and who is not responding to traditional therapy, is an excellent candidate for music

- understand the patient's situation and choose the music and activities that will do the most toward helping the patient achieve his or her goals. The referring social worker can help this process by clearly communicating each client's history. Although patients may develop their musical skills, that is not the main goal of music therapy. Any client who needs particular work on communication or on academic, emotional, and social skills,
- therapy.

 Which of the following would be the most appropriate title for this passage?

 1) How to Use Music to Combat Depression
- 2) Music Therapy: A role in Social Work?3) Training for a Career in Music Therapy
- 4) The Social Worker as Music Therapist
- - need to develop coping skills
 were orphaned as children
 need to resolve family issues
 need to improve social skills

25- It can be concluded from the passage that 1) music therapy can succeed where traditional therapies have failed 2) music therapy is a relatively new field 3) music therapy is particularly beneficial for young children

4) music therapy is only appropriate in a limited number of circumstances

26-	She talk about t	the problem anymore	from now on.	She talk about the problem anymore from now on.		
	1) doesn't	2) won't	3) will surely	4) is going to		
27-	A: We are getting los	st!				
	B: Ok, I a polic	eman to ask for help.				
	1) am going to find	2) go finding	3) will find	4) find		
28-	Jason is always late.I	am sure he late	again.			
			3) isn't going to	4) won't be		
29-	Which one cannot fil	ll the blank?				
	"Ali the table in					
	1) is going to set		3) is setting	4) set		
30-	The toll so mo	re people can travel ha	nnier.			
	1) is going up	o poop to our true, or re-	2) won't increase			
	3) will donate		4) is not going to fill	out		
31-	When the tiger drew	my, she was loo	king at her baby.			
		2) hope	3) care	4) place		
32-	After the injuries the	ey the horse in a	humane way			
	1) burned	2) boarded	3) weighed	4) destroyed		
	,	,	- y 8	,		
33-	A: Are you going to	travel this weekend?				
	B:					
	1) Yes, I do.	2) Really?! How?	3) No, I won't.	4) I'm not sure.		
34-	They have some plan	ns to protect animals	baby elephants.			
	1) espesially	2) specialy	3) spesialy	4) especially		

			•	متن زیر را با استفاده از ۳ سؤال <u>ب</u>		
	=			ke oxygen and clean the he environment and pay		
	no attention to3					
35-	1) plain	2) Earth	3) homes	4) forests		
36-	1) role	2) example	3) future	4) wonder		
37-	1) hunters	2) parade	3) nature	4) account		
38-	dying out. We aren't Many useful kinds of overfishing. Overfish produce up to ten nadisappear because the also destroying wher • face = فعدن / مواجه شدن	t careful about endang of fish are facing this hing doesn't seem to nillion eggs each yea ey are under two pres the fish live which is the روبه رو شد ainly beacause	e of animal, plant or gered fish as much as problem because of be the major point r. According to the last sures at the same time	of egge		
39-	The writer is trying to 1) offer ways to stop 3) study places where	overfishing	, 1	red land and sea animals points why fish die out		
40-	We understand from the passage that 1) we pay enough attention to endangered fish 2) there are many different types of endangered fish 3) overfishing is the most important point why fish die out 4) endangered species are mostly animals which live on land.					
41-		eft. We need to buy 2) little - some		4) few - some		

3) any

4) much

42- How did your phones cost?

2) some

1) many

12				
43-		in the streets when		
	1) minibus	2) children	3) traffic	4) taxies
44-	After such a dry sum	mer, it's difficult to	what rain looks lik	re
		2) obligate		
45-	Level of education is	actually quite a poor	sign of to run a	husiness
		2) mean		
46-			d 17	
10		was not as good as it		1) a a se tra serv
	1) tongues	2) regions	3) honesty	4) century
47-	All the synonym wo	rds fit the blank excep	ot	
		2) teeny		4) microscopic
48-	The closest meaning	to the underlined wor	·d is:	
		2) imaginary		4) fluent
10				
T)-	A: I Heard you have			
	B: Well, actually five	2.		
	A: Really?!		0) 1 (1 (1 (0	
	1) How old is it?	0	2) Is that right?	41 0
	3) Is that the fifth hor	use?	4) Why do you have	e them?
50-	Find the correct spell	ing.		
	•	our social skills bette	r."	
	1) communication		3) communication	4) communicasion

Cloze Test Good writing is important to language learners, no(1)... what the language is.

متن زیر را با استفاده از ۵ سؤال بعدی کامل کنید.

4) idea

Writing well is always a difficulty but writing in a(2)... language you're learning, the difficulty of fully understanding a new grammar, vocabulary, and punctuation, becomes stressful especially when you keep making(3)... you don't become(4)... in a

language overnight, but you should practice to(5)... your writing with helpful

2) matter

strategies. 51- 1) fact

3) way

52-	1) mother	2) foreign	3) useful	4) written
53-	1) mentions	2) extras	3) labels	4) mistakes
54-	1) fluent	2) interested	3) confident	4) afraid
55-	1) decide	2) improve	3) pack	4) consider
56-	guess that's not comp went to a restaurant, show the numbers ar knowledge. When it hope that would be e server's questions for despite my sociable English nativelt or at It place, living off by stealing fruit from living longer. I didn' may well ask, why d no money? Funny yo steal / stole = دزدیدن In the restaurant 1) the writer asked fo 2) the write used phra 3) the server used his 4) the writer paid wha	to spain, I didn't spead pletly true. I knew the I would always just and I followed every seems time to pay, I'd enough to cover the bit more money! Needle personality. I made least well enough to the kindness of stranger open - air markets. It feel happy from do lid I ever come to span ou should ask! bill =	k a word of spanish, e basic greetings, but use nouns, like "coca' entence with "gracia", simply put a few euroll. And if not, it wasn' ess to say, I didn't ma a lot of friends with converse with. gers and sometimes I'm say "a little" because ing it, and I did it as I win in the first place if	± •
57-	The writer	•	2) stole to be alive4) had no problem w	with stealing

	 In the first sentence, the writer, is making too much of something. When he first came to spain, he could say "coca por favor". When he didn't pay enough, he probably ran out without paying. He didn't make friends at first because he was shy. 							
59-	The underlind phrasal verb "keep down" means:							
	1) get around		2) take care of					
	3) make something of	continue	4) get training					
60-	The next paragraph i	n this story will proba	ıbly be about					
			2) how the writer for	ınd a job				
	3) why the writer came to spain 4) why the writer lefy spain							
61-	They that the p but meals and other s		two nights in london,	one in paris and tickets				
	1) were told	2) told	4) have told	4) were telling				
62-		other's gone to Mexico		4) 1- 1-4-1				
	1) haven't I	2) hasn't she	3) isn't she	4) hadn't I				
63-	When I arrived at the	e theater, my friends	for me inside.					
	1) waited	2) waiting	3) were waiting	4) was waiting				
64-	I'm so lonely. I'm try	ing to keepbusy	with things Ilike, but	it's not working.				
	1) mine	2) myself	3) herself	4) hers				
65-	Besides listing goals,			ain rules and procedures.				
	1) discovered	2) caused	3) expressed	4) complied				
66-	Finally, at the base of the educational pyramid, were the mathematice schools, providing a one - year course.							
	•		3) generous	4) elementary				
67-	The voice used in the people to fall asleep		nentary movie was ve	ery quiet, causing many				
	1) narration	2) generation	3) situation	4) emotion				

58- Which sentence is true?

68-	We have put our house on the market. what makes you we're not going to sell the house?						
	1) confirm	2) remember	3) suppose	4) observe			
69-	In this passage there attempts.	are some statem	ents which like respo	nsibility and individual			
	1) patient	2) peaceful	3) emphatic	4) intermediate			
70-	Most camera models taken.	offer a digital zoom,	which lest you	an image after it's been			
	1) print	2) magnify	3) install	4) process			
71-	times.			nd I find it quite hard at			
	•	now that we are not n	• •	•			
	1) symbol	2) bilingual	3) heritage	4) monolingual			
72-				ontrol", the doctor said.			
	1) interestedly	2) sadly	3) importantly	4) hopefully			
	متن زیر را با استفاده از ۵ سؤال بعدی کامل کنید: Cloze Test						
		of humanity's greates	st inventions without	a doubt. Primarily built			
	for(1) complex	mathematical calculat	cions, the computers of	of the past have(2)			
				ars and rocks in space.			
				omputer that in time led			
	=	_		dern computers(4) as of modern computers			
				nputations and weighed			
7 2		we use today are the s	mallest and most pow	erful yet.			
/3-	1) seeking	2) trying	3) solving	4) containing			
74-	1) developed	2) carried	3) jumped	4) burst			
75-	1) inventing	2) inspiring	3) dedicating	4) recommending			
76-	1) found	2) is finding	2) are found	1) has fared			
	1) lound	2) 13 111141115	3) are found	4) has found			

77- 1) or 2) but 3) so 4) and

Reading Comprehension Thousands of years ago, the ancient people of Babylon and Egypt studied the stars in

"What's your sign?"

the sky. From their research, they came up with the zodiac, a map of the sun, moon, stars, and planets. It was first used to keep track of time. These ancient astrologers studied the constellations (a pattern made by stars in the sky) and their positions in the sky. They wanted to know when each constellation was closest to the sun. They used this information to determine where each group of stars belongs in the zodiac. Today, some people believe that the zodiac can be used to describe a person's

personality. Some also believe that by studying the zodiac, they can predict what will happen in the future. According to these beliefs, a person's zodiac sign is connected to his or her birth date. The zodiac has remained the same for over a thousand years. It is divided up into 12 equal parts, each associated with a star sign. However, some astrologers are suggesting a change. They think a thirteenth sign should be added to the zodiac calendar (which is a

yearly timetable). This is because the way the Earth goes around has changed little by little over the centuries, which has also changed its path around the sun. This possible thirteenth sign is a constellation called ophiuchus. If the dates of the other 12 signs were changed to make Ophiuchus a sign in the calendar, many people would have a different star sign. And this would have an effect on dates of other star signs as well. This would add a whole new answer to the question,

- 78- Which of the following is TRUE about the zodiac according to the passage? 1) Some people believe that a person's zodiac according to the passage?
 - 2) The zodiac is determined by the position of the constellations to the sun.
 - 3) It has changed time after time all over history.
 - 4) The zodiac was first invented to perdict the future.
- 79- The underlined word "which" in paragraph 3 refers to
 - 1) centuries
 - 2) The change in the rotation of the Earth 3) path 4) The change in the Earth's path around the sun

80- The pass	age provides enough information	on to answer all of the following questions
EXCEPT		
1) Why c	lo some astrologers believe that the	nere should be 13 zodiac signs?
2) Why i	s the modern generation interested	d in the zodiac?
3) What	did the ancient astrologers study i	n the sky?
4) What	s the origin of the word "Ophiuc	hus"?
81- If Ophiu	chus is made a star sign, many pe	ople will
1) have a	different birthday	2) have a different star sign
3) stop b	elieving in zodiac	4) stop perdicting the future

Reading Comprehension

Book clubs are a great way to meet new friends or keep touch with old ones, while keeping up on your reading and praticipating in lively and intellectually energizing discussions. If your're interested in starting a book club, you should consider the following options and advice.

The first thing you'll need is a group of members. Before registration, think carefully about how many people you want to participate and also what the club's focus or interest will be. For example, some book clubs focus only on fiction, other read nonfication. Some are even more specific, focusing only on a particular genre such as mysteries, science fiction, or romance. Others have a more flexible and open focus. All of these possibilities can make for a great club, but it is important to decide on a focus at the beginning, so the guidelines will be clear to the group and future members.

After setting the basic parameters, recruitment can begin. Tell your friends and family, advertise in the local newspaper, and hang flyers on bulletin boards in local stores, colleges, libraries, and bookstores. When enough people express interest, schedule a start meeting during which decisions will be made about specific guidelines that will ensure the club runs smoothly. This meeting need to set where the group will meet (rotating homes or a public venue such as a library or coffee shop); how often the group wi;; meet, and on what day of the week and at what time; how long the meetings will be; how books will be chosen and by whom; who lead the group (if anyone); and whether refreshments will be served and if so, who will supply them. By the end of this meeting, these guidelines should be set and a book selection and date for the first official meeting should be finalized.

Planning and running a book club is not without challenges, but when a book club is run effectively, the experience, when we want to start a book club, the first thing that we should do is

- 82- 1) hang flyers in local establishments and focusing on particular genre such as mysteries
 - 2) put an ad in a local newspaper and then focus exclusively on fiction
 - 3) decide on the focus and the number of people that we want to participate
 - 4) decide when and where the group will meet
- 83- All of the following are covered during the book club's start meeting, EXCEPT
 - 1) specify the place that the group will meet each other
 - 2) selecting a person as a leader of the club
 - 3) the date for the first official meeting
 - 4) identifying what kinds of books or genre will be the club's focus

84-	What is the best title for the passage? 1) Book Clubs: A Great Way to Make New Friends. 2) Starting a Successful Book Club: A Guide. 3) Five Easy Steps to Starting a Successful Book Club. 4) Reading in Groups: Sharing Knowledge, Nurturing Friendships.					
85-	Which of the following can be implied from the passage? 1) Smaller groups are better for a variety of reasons. 2) The social aspect of book clubs is more important than the intellectual. 3) Starting your own book club is better that joining an existing one. 4) When starting and running a book club, an informal viewpoint is risky.					
86-	Be careful! There's 1) a glass	on the floor! some 2) some glass		v an hour ago. 4) glass		
87-	B: I had steak, .	ve for dinner last night red chili peppers, le - lost of loaf of	potatoes and	e of - some		
88-	Events in early child 1) get up	hood help to our 2) put out				
89-	They gave me back in 1) valuable	my family, but not out 2) need	r 3) valuables	4) needs		
90-	The synonym of the underlined word is: "We had a brief exchange with an old friend at the market yesterday." 1) converse 2) money 3) point 4) call					
91-	A: How much are the B: 1) They're \$ 20. 3) They're \$50 comp		2) What about these?4) We'll pay for the g			
92-	"There are fourteen s					
	1) ••	2) ••	3) ••	4) •●		

93-	Which one could be 1) playing video gan 3) a blue lranian clot	nes and football	2) she works4) their book is alway	ys	
94-	The underlined words of this simple sentence are "They can speak French and English in their class." (A) (B) 1) (A) A noun that receives the action, (B) Who or what the sentence is about. 2) (A) Who or what is receiving the action, (B) Additional information. 3) (A) Who or what the sentence says about the object, (B) Additional information. 4) (A) What the sentence says about the object, (B) Additional information.				
95-	The correct spelling of "Sun behind the 1) disapeared	=	: 3) disappeared	4) desapeared	
	متن زير را با استفاده از ۵ سؤال بعدى كامل كنيد. Cloze Test There are lost of games you can play to(1) your vocabulary. Games are a good way to(2) your learning because they make learning fun and they help you to give context for your new words. That means you are giving the word you learn a/an(3) meaning. For example, you(4) your friend laughing about how the word was used				
96-	1) strengthen	hard to think of that w 2) vary	3) imagine	4) mention	
97-	1) suggest	2) appear	3) improve	4) book	
98-	1) extra	2) foreign	3) main	4) confident	
99-	1) escape	2) remember	3) consider	4) exist	
100	1) therefore	2) because	3) and	4) while	

Reading Comprehension

The earth is getting smaller, at least when we talk about languages. More and more people speak the three most common languages: English, spanish and Mandarin. In face, people are forgetting their local languages. In many parts of the world, grandparents speak a language their grandchildren don't understand. As cultures adjust to these changes, and languages aren't taught to children or spoken at home, these local languages are slowly gone away. A language is said to be in trouble when less than about thirty three percent of children in the society speak it. Then it is considered a dying language.

Why keep our language alive? languages hold the key to understanding a culture's beliefs and values. They show how a culture understands or explains the world. "you need to look at a variety of languages because there is no single language that gets it all", said Dr. linda cumberland who is working to save Assiniboine, a Native American language. According her, a dying language needs a dictionary and people to understand and record its grammar. Most importantly, you need to listen to those who still speak the language. For example, when researchers were working to save the language Ayapaneco in Mexico, it was difficult for them to record anything because the last two people on Earth who could speak the language didn't want to speak to each other.

وفق دادن = adjust to وفق دادن

- 101-Why are local languages spoken less and less?
 - 1) Children don't talk to their grandparents.
 - 2) People who know the language don't want to speak to each other.
 - 3) People prefer to learn and speak more common languages.
 - 4) English language isn't taught to children or spoken at home.
- 102-When is a language considered to be dying? When
 - 1) about half of local people speak it
 - 2) less than one third of local children speak it
 - 3) there's no dictionary for the language
 - 4) it is only spoken by old people in that country
- 103-What does Dr. cumberland mean when she says: "There is no single language that gets it all"?
 - 1) There are too many different languages.
 - 2) Some cultures understand the world wrongly.
 - 3) We needs to look for one language that can explain the world.
 - 4) There are many ways to understand the world.

- 104-According to Dr, cumberland, to save a dying language you need to

 1) understand the culture's history
 2) listen to the people who still speak it
 - 3) teach all the children who speak it
- 4) be able to speak English, Spanish, or Mandarin

- 105-Why was it so hard for researchers to Ayapaneco?
 - 1) The people who knew the language didn't speak to each other.
 - 2) It's a very difficult language comparing to others.
 - 3) Its grammar can't be understood by the researchers.
 - 4) There were lessthan thirty three percent of speakers left.